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Dear Children and Parents 

 

I hope this message finds you and your families safe and well. 

 

The start of term has been a real challenge for us all but I have been delighted to see how many children 

have been selecting work to do at home from their class pages on our school website. We have all needed 

to find new ways of working and I am extremely grateful to our staff for their hard work in ensuring 

weekly learning is well prepared and ready for you at the start of each week. Mr Bass has been publishing 

work for each class on our website and has been doing a fantastic job keeping this regularly updated! I 

would also like to say a huge thank you to all parents and carers who have spent time helping you with your 

learning whilst juggling many other responsibilities.  

 

I am really enjoying reading our class discussion pages and finding out what you have all been doing. This is 

a lovely opportunity for you to keep in touch with your class teachers and to let us know how you are. We 

miss you very much and really look forward to welcoming you back to school as soon as we are able to do 

so.  

 

Like many of you, I listened to Prime Minister Boris Johnson’s announcement on Sunday evening when he 

suggested that the Government believes it may be in a position to implement a phased re-opening of 

schools from 1st June, starting with children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 6. All schools are now waiting 

to receive further detailed information, from the Government, about what this means and how this can be 

achieved safely for all children, families and staff.  

 

Once more information becomes available, we will do all that we can to plan to open school to more 

children and we will share our plans with you at our earliest opportunity. In the meantime, it is worth just 

confirming that nothing has currently changed at George Fentham School and that we continue to remain 

open each day for our vulnerable children and the children of Key Workers.  

 

As always, please continue to check the website for any school updates and do use our class discussion 

pages or Purple Mash to keep in touch and to let us know if we can help you with any of the learning 

activities set.  

 

Sending you all our very best wishes. 

 

Kindest regards 

 

Mrs J Gaughan 

Headteacher 

 


